
 

 

 

 

 

 

RESIDENTIAL NOTIFICATION 
 

4th of July Celebration Street Closures – Parade and Foam Party 
July 3, 2025 
 

Residents and Visitors will take to the streets beginning at 5 pm, Thursday, July 4th for the Annual 
Independence Day Parade with the theme “Rural America: Through the Decades”. Following the 
parade a new addition to the celebration this year, a foam party will add to the fun of the evening.   
 
The parade will begin at W. Santa Fe Ave., 
heading South on Main Street USA, turn 
right on W. Lake St. (HWY JJ), and loop 
around for a second pass heading North, 
using S. Chestnut Avenue and W. Walker 
St.  
 
The following streets will be closed 
beginning promptly at 4:00 pm, July 4th for 
Parade Staging to ensure the safety of the 
parade participants: 
 

• Chestnut Street, From W. California 
Ave. to W. Chicago Ave. 

• W. Santa Fe Ave., from N. Mulberry 
St. to Main Street USA 

 
In addition, the following street will be 
closed beginning at 4:30 pm to 
accommodate preparation of the foam party 
and will remain closed until 8:30 pm. 
 

• 100 Block of W Ritchie Avene from Main Street USA to the alley 
 

During the course of the parade, the following streets will be closed to thru-traffic beginning promptly 
at 4:45 pm, July 4th to ensure the safety of pedestrians and parade: 
 

• Main Street USA, from W. Santa Fe Ave. to W. Walker St. 
• W. Walker Street, from Main Street USA to S. Chestnut St. 
• Chestnut Street, from W. Walker St. to W. Lake St. (HWY JJ) 
• West Lake St. (HWY JJ), from W. Chestnut St. to Main Street USA 

 

 



 

 

During this time, the alleyway, between Gracia Street and Howell Avenue will become two-way to 
facilitate access to businesses to the East of Main Street USA and additional parking. This one-lane 
alley is normally a one-way system. Please exercise extreme care when accessing this alley. 
 
All side roads accessing the route will be closed by orange cones, parade volunteers, police officers 
and/or emergency vehicles to aid in the safety of the Parade. Residents are urged to plan their route 
in and through the City, and to exercise extreme caution in these areas due to an increase of 
pedestrian traffic. 
 
Parking will be allowed on Main Street USA for the parade, but must be parked prior to 4:45 pm and 
be extra cautious of an extreme increase in pedestrian traffic! Extended cab and long bed trucks are 
highly discouraged from parking on Main Street USA because they obstruct portions of the parade 
route.  
 
 


